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FULL FACE HELMETS 
 

All competitors are reminded to comply with 2022 FIA International Sporting Code, Appendix L, Chapter 
III, Art. 1.3: 
 

... 
Drivers and co-drivers in closed cockpit cars who wear full-face helmets must be able 

to pass the following test, in order to ensure that appropriate access to the airway of 

an injured driver is possible:  

- the driver is to be seated in his car, with helmet and FIA-approved head 

restraint in place and attached and safety harness buckled.  

- with the help of two rescuers, the chief medical officer of the competition (or, 

if present, the FIA medical delegate), must be able to remove the helmet with 

the driver’s head maintained permanently in a neutral position.  

If this is impossible, the driver will be required to wear an open-face helmet. 

Drivers must contact the FIA medical delegate or the Chief Medical Officer in order to 

carry out the above test before the start of the event.  

 
 
Any driver intending to use a full face helmet in the rally is required to contact the Chief Medical Officer: 
 

Dr Clare Fisher, +64 21 225 6308 
 
for the test to be carried out. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Stuart Barnett 
Clerk of the Course 


